
特洛伊大学孔子学院成功举办 2019年春季汉语水平考试 

2019年 2月 23日至 3月 2日期间，特洛伊大学孔子学院陆续举办多场 2019年春

季 HSK、HSKK和 YCT汉语水平考试，共 147人次参加了本次考试。特洛伊大学孔院是

美国东南部为数不多举行各级汉语水平考试的考点，因此为方便考生，特洛伊大学孔

院特意在阿拉巴马州的伯明翰市、蒙哥马利市、多森市和特洛伊四地设立考场。 

2019 年春季 HSK、HSKK 和 YCT 汉语水平考试涵盖级别多达 11 个，包括 HSK1-5

级，HSKK初级，HSKK中级和 YCT1-4级。参加的考生中有大、中、小学生。考生来源

广泛，有美国人、韩国人、德国人和一些华裔子女。其中 85位学生参加了 YCT考试，

他们来自多森凯丽泉小学, 伯明翰印泉中学和特洛伊查尔斯汉德森中学。 有 60 位考生

参加了 HSK 考试，考生主要来自蒙哥马利市的鲍德温磁铁初中、莱蒙磁铁高中和伯明

翰的印泉中学。特洛伊大学的部分大学生也参加了本次 HSK 和 HSKK考试。 

本次春季汉语考试在特洛伊大学孔子学院院长徐弘博士的指导下，汉语考试中心

周正老师的安排下顺利进行，孔院全体访问学者都加入到了此次考试的监考中。考试

过程中，各考场组织井然有序，考生严格遵守考场纪律，监考教师认真监考，考场秩

序严明。 

汉语水平考试对阿拉巴马州及其周边地区的汉语言文化推广起到了极其重要的作

用。同时 HSK 汉语考试的成绩为有意申请去中国留学的学生提供了有效证明。汉语水

平考试也让更多市民了解汉语和汉语文化。特洛伊大学孔子学院一如既往地在阿拉巴

马州及周边地区推广 HSK 考试，为希望去中国留学的学生创造了更多机会，也吸引更

多热爱汉语学习、热爱中国文化的学生和市民投入到汉语和中华文化的学习中来。 

 

 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



2019 Spring Chinese Proficiency Test Held Successfully at the 

Confucius Institute at Troy University  

From February 23rd to March 2nd, 2019, the Confucius Institute at Troy University 

(CITU) held a series of HSK, HSKK and YCT, the Chinese proficiency tests in the 

spring of 2019. A total number of 147 candidates took the test. The Confucius Institute 

at Troy University is one of the few test centers to hold Chinese proficiency tests at all 

levels in the southeastern part of the United States. In order to facilitate the candidates, 

CITU has set up examination rooms in Birmingham, Montgomery, Dothan and Troy in 

Alabama. 

In the spring of 2019, 147 candidates took totally 11 levels of the Chinese 

proficiency tests, including HSK1-5, HSKK primary, HSKK intermediate and YCT1-

4. The candidates are students from college, high school, middle school and primary 

school from different countries, including America, Korea, Germany and China. 

Eighty-five of the candidates that came from Kelly Spring Elementary School in 

Dothan, Indian Springs School in Birmingham and Charles Henderson High School in 

Troy took the YCT test. There are 60 candidates taking the HSK test. The candidates 

are mainly from Baldwin Arts and Academics Magnet School and LAMP High School 

in Montgomery, Indian Springs School in Birmingham and Troy University.  Some 

college students from Troy University took the HSKK test, too. 

With the guidance of Dr. Iris Hong Xu, Director of CITU, and the arrangement of 

Ms. Zheng Zhou, who is in charge of the test, the Chinese proficiency test was 

successfully carried out. All the visiting scholars of CITU participated in the 

invigilation of the tests. During the tests, the candidates strictly abide by the directions 

of the invigilators and the examination rules. Everything is well organized in good order.  

The Chinese proficiency test plays an extremely important role in the promotion 

of Chinese language and culture in Alabama and the surrounding areas. At the same 

time, the result report of HSK can provide the students who want to study in China with 

a solid proof. The Chinese proficiency test also allows more citizens to understand 

Chinese and Chinese culture. CITU will continue to promote the Chinese proficiency 

test in Alabama and its surrounding areas, which will create more opportunities for 

students who hope to study in China and attract more students and citizens to love and 

learn Chinese language and Chinese culture. 



 

 

 

 


